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August 20, 2003 
 

Today’s Program 
Marilyn Dixon a Lifestyle Coach 

Brisbane 
• 3908 clubs were represented in 

Brisbane 
• There were 4332 people actually voting 

on issues 
• Attendance was between 16-17,000 
• Only 1960 cases of polio were reported 

worldwide in 2002 
• It was announced that $88,557,000 was 

raised worldwide for Polio Plus, North 
America raised $54,409,000 

• Dues will increase for each club in 2005 
to cover the deficits in the RI treasury 

 
Attendance 
 The Rotary Constitution requires at least 
60% attendance at regular meetings.  -If you 
need to make up a meeting the following are 
accepted: 

• Attend another Rotary Club 
• Attend a Rotary Fundraiser 
• Attend a District Function 

 The Rotary Constitution requires at least 
60% attendance at regular meetings.  Are 
there members that you know have been 
missing meetings?  E-mail them or give them a 

call and let them know that they have been 
missed.  Bringing in new members is 
important, but keeping the members that are 
on the roster active is just as important. 
 The Rotary Clubs in the area are: 

• Oshkosh Downtown Monday Noon at 
the Pioneer and Marina 

• Oshkosh Morning  Friday 7:00 A.M. at 
the Park Plaza 

• Fond du Lac Monday noon at the 
Holiday Inn 

• Neenah Thursday noon at Valley Inn 
• Menasha Wednesday noon at Waverly 

Beach 
 IF you will be traveling there is an 
International Club Directory at the Secretary’s 
desk.  Many of the members have made up 
meetings around the world as they travel.  You 
will need to pay for your meal and ask for a 
make up card.  Send or bring it back to our 
Secretary. 
 
Authorized use of Directories 
 Rotarians should not use directories as 
a commercial mailing list, nor make it possible 
for anyone else to use it for that purpose. 
Resolution 29-12, adopted at the 1929 
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convention of Rotary International, provides 
that a member club desiring to request the 
cooperation of other Rotary clubs, in 
connection with any matter whatsoever, shall 
first submit its purpose and plans to the 
respective district governor or governors and 
secure their approval: and that no member club 
shall solicit financial aid from any other Rotary 
club or from individual Rotarians unless and 
until it first secures an authorization from the 
Board of Directors of RI. 
 
Beautification of Oshkosh 
Environmental Committee 
 Every year we award local 
organizations, companies, schools, etc., for 
doing a good job with their landscaping and 
maintenance of their property.  Hopefully, 
these awards will show our appreciation of the 
effort and expense that went into making 
Oshkosh a beautiful place to live and 
encourage others to follow winner’s example.  
If you see a location that you feel deserves 
recognition, please contact John Holdorf or 
complete a nomination form.  Nominations 
close about September 1st. Forms are available 
at Jerry’s desk. 
 
Future Programs 
August 27 – Gloria Mlotshwa the exchange 
student from Zimbabwe has a cell phone with 
voice mail.  Her number is 379-6366.  Gloria is 
being hosted by the Oshkosh Downtown 
Rotary Club and will be our speaker. 
 
September 3 - Mary Hiles and Bob Heise will 
be giving a presentation about Helen 
Farnsworth Mears. 
 
September 10 – We will have a Networking 
lunch at Robbins. 
 
Upcoming Events 
Board Meeting – Tomorrow 
 The regular meeting of the board will be 
at the Pioneer Inn and Marina.  Members are 
welcome to attend.  The meetings start at 7:30 
A.M. and are scheduled the third Thursday of 
the month.  New members this is a good way 
to find more out about our club.  
 

Boat Outing – Tomorrow 
Gerald Hendrickson - Chairman 
 If something has come up and you are 
unable to attend call the captain of your boat. 
 
Golf Outing - September 5 
Scott Strebe - Chairman   
 Scott is looking for item to be given as 
hole prizes.  Tee times begin at 12:00 start 
thinking of your foursome.  The tee times will 
be set this year.  The event is held at 
Westhaven Golf Course. 
 
United Way Kick - Off – September 10 
 Oshkosh Southwest has donated 
$1000.00 to the United Way and has donated 
$100.00 to support the kick off lunch. 
 
Waterfest  
 We received a letter informing the club 
that the second “Gin Blossoms” Waterfest 
netted SW Rotary $1422. 
 
Proposed Member  
 If you have a person that you would like 
to propose as a member contact Jack Klein for 
the proper paper work. 
    
The Four Way Test 
By Herbert I. Taylor – Chicago – 1932 
Of the things we think, say or do:  
First: Is it the truth? 
Second: Is it fair to all concerned? 
Third: Will it build goodwill and better 
friendships? 
Fourth: Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 
 
Information for the HUB 
Directors and chairman of committees we 
would like to have more information in the HUB 
about what is happening in your areas. 
Send to Rick Vanderloop 424.7820, fax 
424.7825 or Karen Stauffer 426.6370, fax 
426.6369, karenstauffer@yahoo.com 
 


